
Dear parents and carers,  

Dear parents and carers,  

I hope everyone has had a wonderful half term break and managed to get some time to relax fully. The 
children have returned with renewed vigour and positivity for their learning which has been wonderful 
to see.  

Thank you so much for your understanding over the closure of the school on Friday 18th February. Storm 
Eunice was just as bad as predicted in most areas and I was very thankful that our staff and families 
could be safe inside and not travelling to and from school.  

This week has seen many exciting activities including ‘World Book Day’ when the children came to school 
as their chosen book character. The day was amazing with some real focus on the love of reading and a 
time to share and discuss our favourite books.   

Every class had a tasty pancake making session on Shrove Tuesday and Carne class have continued to 
finalise their dinosaur museum ready for the rescheduled ‘Grand Opening’ on Friday 4th March.   

As you will know, the rules around Covid have changed recently and I just wanted to confirm that 
schools have not changed their approach around self-isolation after a positive test result … If a member 
of staff or a pupil test positive for Covid, we still expect that they will not come to school for the period 
of self-isolation.  

This is 10 days, unless two consecutive negative lateral flow tests are obtained after day 5 (24 hours 
apart) at which point the self-isolation can end.   

I’m sure that you will understand this is to keep all staff and children safe as we have those with medical 
vulnerabilities within our school community.  

The only other thing which I need to mention is that we were able to say goodbye to Mrs Spears in 
Church this morning and have the chance to say how grateful we are for all she has done for us at 
Veryan. We all wish Mrs Spears the very best for the future and hope that she will continue to keep in 
touch  with us.  

Thank you again for your understanding and your ongoing support,  

With very best wishes,  

Caroline Jarrett     



Second-hand Uniform sales… 

We are looking for donations of Good Condi-
tion Uniform that your child(ren) have grown 
out of. Once we have enough we will be 
setting up a website where people can 
browse for, and buy second-hand uniform at 
great prices. This will raise money for the 
school, be cheaper for those buying it and be 
good for the environment so we are very 
keen to get this up and running. Many 
thanks! 

We are recycling old Ink Cartridges to 

raise money for the school, so if any body 

has any, or next time you change one, 

please think of us and bring them in, 

thank you! 

Stamp collecting 

After half term we will be collecting used 

stamps in aid of a  local Bone Cancer 

charity. Please bring any old stamps to 

school and they will be collected in the 

After school Clubs... 

With Mr Webb’s Diddy rugby finishing we are currently looking to afterschool club provision and 
will keep you posted.  

Our Attendance this week; 

Carne Class -  95.73% 

Pendower Class - 97.5% 

Kiberick Class -  99.05% 

DIARY DATES 

  

07/03/22 - Start of National Careers Week 

 

11/03/22 - Start of whole school science project 

Science, Stemterprise ; 

 

https://education.nfuonline.com/stemterprise 

 

 

18/-3/22 -  Comic Relief 

 

24/03/22 - Years 3 and 4 Farm and Country Day 

trip (letter to follow) Year 2 will be with Miss 

Young and Miss Goodall for the day 

 

08/04/22 - Last day of term 

  

Bonkers Monsters... 

Some pupils have decided to enter the 
‘Bonkers Monsters’ writting competition. 
Thise that are entering will soon bring 
home their entrence forms in their bags, 
these will need to be returned by 
18/03/22.  

Carne class will do their Monster Mini 
Saga in class for their entries, all of recep-
tion will enter.  



 

Carne Class— “We have loved celebrating World Book Day by sharing our favourite stories and 

dressing up as our favourite book characters. 
We were so pleased to finally open our Dinosaur Museum and loved welcoming everyone who visit-
ed! Thank you for coming in and making it so much fun.” 

 



Carne Class worked  having been working hard all term to build a Natural History 

Museum shop. Unfortunately it couldn’t go ahead when planned due to the storms 

so it took place this morning and was a huge success. Money was raised for the 

school and everyone 



PANCAKE DAY!!! 



Pendower -  “Pendower have been extremely busy this week, we have made pancakes for pancake 

day, celebrated world book day and began to get to grips with our new story Wangari's tree of peace. I 

have been really impressed with the way that the children have started discussing the issues raised in this 

true story about deforestation and the Green Belt movement. “ 

 

Stemterprise 

As part of our learning in science, we are excited to be taking part in the stemterprise project where we will 

create and run our own farm shop. 

We are looking for donations of soil, herb seeds - particularly cress, basil and parsley, fruit and vegetable 

seeds and things to plant in, be that pots, tyres, grow bags or any other other creative planter you can think 

of. The aim would be that these plants end up outside, so they would need to be fairly sturdy and weather 

resistant. 



 
Kiberick  We wrote stories for our pets .. this is us testing them out in Arlo. 

 

World Book Day... 



Benchball... 





1st Roseland Scout Group are hoping to re-open. We have an open event happening on Tuesday 
1st March 6-7pm at Tregony memorial hall where you can come and try Scouting for free. There will 
be activities for girls and boys aged 6 – 14yrs and more information for parents. Scouting is open to 
everyone no matter your gender, faith, background - all are welcome. Scouts are do-ers and give-it-
a-go-ers. Yes, we go camping, hiking, swimming, abseiling, cycling and canoeing. But we also get to 
hang out with our friends every week – having fun, playing games, working in a team and taking on 
new challenges. So come and see what it’s all about at our open event happening on Tuesday 
1st March 6-7pm at Tregony memorial hall. We look forward to seeing you there! 
For more information you can contact Danielle Doyle on Danielle.doyle@scouts.org.uk or on 07930 
262183. 

mailto:Danielle.doyle@scouts.org.uk


Cornwall Music Trust… 

Cornwall Music Trust ’s “very experienced brass and piano 

specialist - Allan Fouracre” will be taking on the pupils that had 

been taught by Sara Scott and Karen Green from 18th Jan.  

 

Alex , our guitar teacher, has said there is also an opportunity for 

a group lesson on Tuesdays at 15:00. If a child is interested in 

joining this please book through Cornwall Music Trust, please 

make sure to book as ’group session ’ not one-to-one  
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